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Press Release 

 

Co-option of a director to the Board of Directors of Carel Industries S.p.A. and appointment of the 

Managing Director 

 

 

 

Brugine, 25 January 2019 – Following the resignation of Corrado Sciolla as a member of the Board of Directors and a member of the 

Remuneration and Control and Risks Committee of Carel Industries S.p.A., already disclosed on 15 January 2019, the Board of 

Directors met today and approved the appointment of Prof. Giovanni Costa having co-opted him, in compliance with the statutory and 

regulatory provisions in force.  

From today, Prof. Giovanni Costa will take on the role of non-executive and independent director as well as Lead Independent 

Director. 

Prof. Costa will remain in office until the next Shareholders' Meeting and will also be a member of the Remuneration Committee and 

the Control and Risks Committee.  

The Board of Directors verified, on the basis of the information provided by the appointed person and available to the company, that 

Prof. Costa is in possession of all the requirements laid down by Article 148, paragraph 3 of the TUF and Article 3 of the Code of 

Corporate Governance of listed companies.  

As far as the company is aware, Prof. Giovanni Costa does not currently own any shares of Carel Industries S.p.A. 

Giovanni Costa is emeritus professor of Strategic Management and Corporate Structure at the University of Padua, where he taught 

between 1996 and 2017. He worked for many years as a management consultant taking part in management development projects in 

national and international companies and public authorities; he also held governance positions at various companies and bodies. He is 

currently a member of the Board of Directors of Intesa Sanpaolo and Edizione S.r.l. 

Also today, the Board of Directors appointed Mr. Giandomenico Lombello, currently Group Sales and Marketing Director, as the new 

Managing Director, replacing Francesco Nalini, who will continue to maintain his role as CAREL’s CEO with the same powers already 

assigned to him by the Board of Directors in the meeting held on 29 March 2018.  

The Managing Director will report directly to the CEO, to whom he is hierarchically and functionally subordinate, and will play a 

general role in the direction, management and coordination of corporate operational process activities and functions. The 

appointment aims at strengthening the administrative structure of the Group, at guaranteeing lasting support for the management of 

the business and strong protection for operational processes in a period of high growth for Carel.  

Giandomenico Lombello graduated in Electronic Engineering from the University of Padua and, after four years' experience in the 

biomedical sector, joined Carel in 1988 where he held various positions within the Group taking on posts of increasing responsibility 

reaching lastly Sales and Marketing Director in 2008, a position he currently holds.  

As far as the company is aware, Giandomenico Lombello does not currently own any shares of Carel Industries S.p.A. 
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